
Message from the President,
Professor Oscar Imventarza
2017 will go down in IHPBA’s history 
as the year that we became fully 
harmonised with our three Regional 
Associations. All members of AHPBA, 
A-PHPBA and E-AHPBA are now 
combined members of IHPBA and 
the joint membership package offers a 
wealth of benefits across the regions. 

I am delighted that the Regional Associations and all our 
members have embraced this opportunity which has 
strengthened our Association globally resulting in record high 
member numbers and increased benefits for all.
I would like to thank all our Regional Association Presidents 
and Past Presidents for their support in completing the process 
of harmonisation, in collaborating in joint ventures with IHPBA 
and for the tremendous work in their regions in 2017. 
Dr Rebecca Minter, AHPBA President, Dr Gazi Zibari, 
AHPBA Past-President, Professor Dong-Wook Choi, 
A-PHPBA President, Professor Norihiro Kokudo, A-PHPBA 
Past-President, Professor Christos Dervenis, E-AHPBA 
President and Professor Martin Smith, E-AHPBA Past-
President have all worked extremely hard in 2017 to strengthen 
their Association and the links with IHPBA.
In 2017 AHPBA held their annual meeting at a new venue, 
the Loews Miami Beach Hotel. The new location was a great 
success with over 1000 attendees. Shishir K. Maithel and 
the entire Programme Committee put together an excellent 
programme around the theme of ‘Securing the Future Through 
Research, Education and Mentorship’. One of the highlights 
was Professor Russell Strong delivering the annual Blumgart 
Historical Lecture, sharing his experience in performing the 
world’s first living donor liver transplant. We look forward to 
returning to Miami for AHPBA’s 2018 Conference which is 
taking place from 7 - 11 March.
We also thoroughly enjoyed the 12th Biennial E-AHPBA 
Congress which was held in Mainz, Germany in May. 
Hauke Lang and his team hosted a fantastic event. 
The programme began with a day dedicated to the 10th 
Anniversary of ALPPS, followed by 3 days of more than 30 
symposia and special lectures focusing on shifts in indications, 
technologies and treatment protocols in the HPB field. 
The conference was a great success with over 1,000 attendees 
from Europe and worldwide.
Shortly after the trip to Mainz, we received a very warm welcome 
from our Japanese colleagues at the 6th Biennial Congress 
of the Asian-Pacific Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary Association 
(A-PHPBA) in Yokohama. This conference was held in 
conjunction with the 29th Annual Congress of the Japanese 
Society of Hepato-Biliary-Pancreatic Surgery (JSHBPS). 

The 2017 programme theme was ‘East Meets West’ and 
brought together leaders in the HPB field worldwide to 
exchange research findings, best clinical practices, and HPB 
training methods. A-PHPBA and JSHBPS’ collaboration 
resulted in a hugely successful and significant event in the 
HPB field with over 2,000 delegates attending.

Strengthened Relationships 
with the National Chapters
During 2017, we have been working hard to strengthen the 
relationships with IHPBA’s national chapters and to encourage 
the creation of new chapters. I am pleased to report that IHPBA 
now has 47 national chapters and I am delighted to welcome 
our newest chapters from France, Spain, Myanmar, Mongolia 
and Nepal to the IHPBA community.

Our Globetrotting Flag
Over the last year, in my role as IHPBA President I have 
travelled extensively always with the IHPBA flag in my luggage. 
Many of these visits have included humanitarian outreach 
missions which is an extremely important part of IHPBA’s 
activities. Our Association’s flag, must be one of the most well-
travelled flags around!

Thomas Starzl Lecture
I was deeply saddened by the passing of my mentor Dr Thomas 
Starzl “the father of modern transplantation” earlier last year. 
Dr Starzl was the pioneer of liver transplantation and to 
honour his legacy and invaluable contribution to our HPB field, 
we have established a Thomas Starzl named lecture at the 
IHPBA World Congress. You can donate to the Thomas Starzl 
lecture fund here.
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Message from the Secretary General,
Professor Norihiro Kokudo

Harmonisation 
& Membership
To echo our President, I am really 
encouraged to see the positive 
results of regional harmonisation. 
IHPBA now has a record high of 
2,460 members from 95 countries 
and our national chapter numbers 
have increased to 47. As we strive 

to strengthen our global network, we hope to see these 
numbers continue to grow.

Website & myHPB
We are continuously working on improving our website 
and myHPB. We have a new featured content page 
which provides a sample of the educational content which 
is available to IHPBA members. A popular feature myHPB 
is the monthly discussions co-ordinated by AHPBA. 
Our Education and Training Committee have been working 
with our partners AHPBA and Ethicon on developing 
our new pre-operative planning modules. See below for 
more information!

World Congress Preparations
The preparations for the 2018 World Congress in Geneva 
are well underway and I am delighted to see such a 
successful collaboration between Professor Clavien and 
his Local Organising committee and IHPBA. Professor 
Parks and the Scientific Committee have been working 
hard to put together an extremely high quality scientific 
programme. A unique feature of the 2018 programme 
is the thirteen partner society sessions which are being 
coordinated by Professor Clavien and the Local Organising 
Committee. Abstract submission opened in September 
and the deadline is 17 January 2018 so if you want to be 
involved in the programme, please submit your abstract 
in the next week. Visit the IHPBA World Congress 2018 
website for further information.

Social Media
It has been great to see our followers on social media 
grow. We now have approximately 660 Facebook followers 
and 2,600 Twitter followers. This is an ideal way to keep 
up to date with IHPBA news. If you have not already done 
so, please like our facebook and twitter pages now.

IHPBA New Members
We would like to welcome all our new members over the 
past year. Please click here to view the full list of new 
members since 1 January 2017.

IHPBA

2024

IHPBA World Congress 2024
IHPBA is inviting bids to host the 2024 World Congress which will 
take place in the Europe/Africa /Middle-East Region and will attract 
in the region of 3,000 international delegates. Read more here.

Bid information and congress guidelines can be requested from 
Alison Shamwana, IHPBA Executive Director, alison@ihpba.org.

The deadline to receive bids is 31 January 2018.

www.ihpba2018.com

Abstract Deadline:  17 January 2018
Early Registration Deadline:  2 May 2018

Living Legend Speakers: Sir Roy Y. Calne, Dr John L. Cameron, Dr Sheung Tat Fan

Keynote Speakers: Dr Maria B. Majella Doyle, Professor Andrea Frilling, Dr Javier Lendoire, 
Professor John Neoptolemos, Dr Steven Strasberg, Professor Go Wakabayashi

Follow the World Congress’ Twitter and Facebook 
Pages to keep up to date with the latest news.

Programme at a Glance

http://www.ihpba.org/featured-content
http://www.ihpba2018.com/index.html
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Message from the Editor,
James Garden
The impressive rise of HPB 
continued in 2017. Those 
members who support the journal 
by manuscript submission and 
review should draw considerable 
satisfaction that the impact factor 
increased again from 2.918 
to 3.290. For those who are 
wondering how to reach a specialist 

HPB audience, there are few other journals above us in 
the surgical journal rankings list for you to consider!

It is now almost ten years since I took on the role of Editor-
in-Chief and it has been a privilege during that time to lead 
a committed team of editors all of whom have striven to 
ensure the quality content of the journal. During 2018, 
I will be assisting with the transition to a new Editor-in-
Chief. I do not imagine that you will see dramatic change 
immediately but it is a good time for my replacement to 
bring fresh initiatives and drive to the journal and to take it 
to the next level. There is no reason why the impact factor 
should not continue to rise and we should remain open 
to the importance of social media in assisting with this. 

It has been particularly pleasing to see that the journal has 
become truly global and its outreach and visibility can only 
be enhanced by the rising membership of the IHPBA and 
regional associations. I would exhort those researchers 
and authors who wish to engage with a likeminded 
community of HPB surgeons to continue to send their 
best work to HPB. We are grateful for your continuing 
support of the Journal.

James Garden, HPB Editor-in-Chief

OFFICIAL JOURNAL OF IHPBA,
AHPBA, A-PHPBA AND E-AHPBA

3.290
Impact Factor

HPB BLOG
Keep an eye out for our 

monthly HPB blog 
which has become one of the 

most popular items on our website.

Volunteer for an IHPBA Committee
IHPBA has a number of committees to carry out the work of the Association. We are seeking new committee members 
who are enthusiastic, committed and have the time, experience and qualities required to make a difference to the 
Association. In 2016, our call for volunteers was very successful and out of 27 applicants, 8 were appointed to committees. 
We hope to be able to accommodate more new committee members this time around. If you feel that you can contribute, 
please click here for further details on how to apply. The deadline for applications is 28th February 2018.

http://www.ihpba.org/news/400/hpb-blog-july-2017
http://www.ihpba.org/news/354/volunteer-for-an-ihpba-committee


Dr Fabio Bagante
Congratulations to Dr Fabio 
Bagante of Verona, Italy who has 
been awarded the 2017/2018 
Kenneth Warren Fellowship.

The primary objective of Dr 
Bagante’s research project is to 
investigate the association between 
clinical data of patients who 

underwent liver surgery for Cholangiocarcinoma (CCC) 
at 14 tertiary referral HPB centres in the USA, Europe, 
Asia, and Australia, and the genetic characteristics of the 
CCCs. Dr Bagante will be working under the mentorship 
of Dr Timothy M. Pawlik, at the Ohio State University.

We wish Dr Bagante every success and thank all 
applicants for the very high quality of their submissions.

The IHPBA Foundation is extremely grateful to the CGF 
Alexander Stent Fund, Bank of America, N.A, Trustee for 
their generous grant which was designated to support a 
second Kenneth Warren Fellowship.

Dr Nouredin Messaoudi
Dr Kenneth Warren’s sons Tom 
and George Warren originally had 
a goal of creating a corpus in the 
Foundation which would produce 
enough funds to support the salary 
of two Warren Fellows each year. 
We are therefore delighted that 
this additional funding has enabled 
the IHPBA Foundation to award a 
second Kenneth Warren Fellowship in 2017.

The fellowship has been awarded to Dr Nouredin 
Messaoudi who is currently based at University of Antwerp, 
Belgium. Dr Messaoudi’s project ‘Immunosuppressive 
impact of adenosine pathway in colorectal liver metastasis’ 
will be carried out at the University or Montreal under the 
mentorship of Dr Simon Turcotte.

We would like to congratulate Dr Messaoudi and wish 
him every success for his project.

If you would like to apply for the Warren Fellowship this 
year, click here for more information.

Professor Wan Yee 
Joseph Lau
The IHPBA Distinguished Service 
Award/Medallion is the pre-eminent 
award of the IHPBA, recognising 
the work of an individual who has 
provided leadership and made 
significant contributions to the field 
of hepato-pancreato-biliary surgery 
as well as to the IHPBA itself.

The 2017 IHPBA Distinguished Service Medal was 
awarded to Professor Wan Yee Joseph Lau. Professor 
Lau has made an exceptional worldwide contribution 
to HPB surgery throughout his dedicated career, and 
IHPBA is delighted to award him the 2017 IHPBA 
Distinguished Service Medal, augmenting his outstanding 
list of achievements. The award was presented during 
the 6th Biennial Congress of the Asian-Pacific Hepato-
Pancreato-Biliary Association and 29th meeting of the 

Japanese Society of Hepato-Biliary-Pancreatic Surgery in 
Yokohama, Japan. Read more here.

Nominations are now being sought for the 2018 IHPBA 
Distinguished Service Award which will be awarded to 
a distinguished surgeon from the Europe/Africa/Middle-
East Region at the Geneva World Congress in September 
this year. The selection of the recipient for the medallion 
is based on:

•	 the individual’s contribution to HPB surgery 
in the Europe/Africa /Middle-East Region

•	 his /her contribution to the IHPBA

•	 and is preferably awarded to an individual 
who has retired or is about to retire from 
active HPB practice

More information on the nomination process is available 
on our website here.

The closing date for nominations is 28 February 2018.

IHPBA Kenneth Warren Fellowship 2017/2018

IHPBA Distinguished Service Award

Dates for your diary:
17 January 2018	 -	 World Congress 2018 Abstract Deadline

31 January 2018	 -	 World Congress 2024 Call for Bids Deadline

28 February 2018	 -	 Distinguished Service Award Nomination Deadline

28 February 2018	 -	 Deadline to volunteer for an IHPBA Committee

7 - 11 March 2018	 -	 AHPBA Congress, Miami

30 April 2018	 -	 Kenneth Warren Fellowship Application Deadline

2 May 2018	 -	 World Congress 2018 Early Registration Deadline

3 - 7 September 2018	 -	 IHPBA World Congress 2018, Geneva

http://www.ihpba.org/49_Warren-Fellowship-Application.html
http://www.ihpba.org/112_IHPBA-Distinguished-Service-Award.html
http://www.ihpba.org/news/420/ihpba-distinguished-service-award-2018


Pre-Operative Planning Modules on myHPB

Preoperative imaging is available and the operating and consulting surgeons talk about how they plan the procedure, 
describing their “slowing down” moments. Unedited operative videos show how any problems were dealt with, and the 
de-brief section allows the operating and consulting surgeons to provide multiple perspectives on the case. Five cases 
are currently available, with more to be added over the coming months.

By watching the video discussions, viewers will gain a better understanding of:

•	 Critical anatomy

•	 Operative manoeuvers

•	 Techniques used by the surgeons 

•	 How experts stay out of trouble and perform the operation safely

Case modules are based on real situations with:

•	 Case overview

•	 Patient imaging and clinical history

•	 Preoperative analyses from two or more expert surgeons, with the opportunity to compare their findings with 
the viewer’s own analysis

•	 Intraoperative videos narrated by the operating surgeon

•	 Post-operative debrief from the operating surgeon reviewing the key learning points from the case

These videos feature expert HPB surgeons from around the globe, some speaking in their own languages, with English 
subtitles. Left lateral sectionectomy and right anterior sectionectomy cases with analysis from operating surgeons 
Steven Gallinger and Alice Wei and consulting surgeons Paul Greig, Sedat Karademir, Gonzalo Sapisochin, Palepu 
Jagannath, Jacques Belghiti and Ajith Siriwardena are our latest modules, but please check out the full library at 
www.myhpb.org.

International Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary Association

Surgeon’s Impresssions
Watch the following vidoes of the surgeons preoperative plans for the case. Compare their findings with your own 
analysis below.

We are pleased to announce 
the launch of our new pre-
operative planning modules, the 
latest exciting addition to the 
educational content on myHPB. 
This new resource, developed 
in association with our partners 
AHPBA and Ethicon, presents 
case modules which are designed 
to improve surgical planning and 
judgement in standard procedures, 
and emphasises recognising 
procedure and patient-specific 
key decision-making points. 
“Slowing down when you should” 
moments are characteristic of 
expert surgical judgment and may 
be anticipated and proactively 
planned for, or triggered by 
unanticipated situations that arise 
during the operation.

http://www.ihpba.org/myHPB/preop-planning/item.php?page=impressions&id=2
http://www.ihpba.org/myHPB/preop-planning/item.php?page=impressions&id=2
http://www.ihpba.org/myHPB/preop-planning/item.php?page=impressions&id=2
http://www.ihpba.org/myHPB/preop-planning/item.php?page=impressions&id=2


IHPBA Corporate Partners

We are delighted to announce that all three of our corporate partners have recently renewed their 
agreements with IHPBA, demonstrating their commitment to this relationship with the Association and 
to supporting the wider HPB community. We look forward to continuing to work closely with these 
valued partners over the coming years. Please visit our virtual exhibition and industry news pages to 
keep up to date with their news and developments.

Latest from our corporate partners:

Angiodynamics
AngioDynamics is proud to continue our corporate partnership with the IHPBA. We support the IHPBA’s 
vision to relieve world-wide human suffering caused by Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary (HPB) disorders by 
improving patient care through innovation. Our partnership with the IHPBA is a commitment to our patients 
with HPB disorders throughout the world. Together with the IHPBA, we will work to improve patient 
care by advancing training, fostering research, accelerating innovation and encouraging multidisciplinary 
collaboration amongst the HPB community.

Ethicon
Surgical treatment improves chances for survival, however over one-third of hepato-biliary procedures 
are affected by major complications or comorbidities. Ethicon offers a broad portfolio that delivers 
surgical precision and optimal hemostasis at every critical step of complex hepato-biliary procedures.

Sirtex
Sirtex is proud to renew their Corporate Partnership with IHPBA. Please visit the Sirtex website and the 
following industry news section on the IHPBA website.

IHPBA Corporate Partners
The International Hepato Pancreato Biliary Association offers excellent opportunities to promote your 
company in the field of HPB and liver transplantation surgery.

>	 Membership of over 2,400 specialist HPB surgeons

>	 Our mailing list reaches over 8,000 HPB professionals worldwide

>	 The IHPBA World Congress is the largest gathering of HPB and liver transplantation surgeons worldwide

>	 Our educational platform myHPB promotes educational activity global networking and year-round 
interaction with and between members

For more information on the IHPBA corporate partner programme, 
please contact Alison Shamwana at industry@ihpba.org

www.ihpba.org > Corporate Partners

http://www.ihpba.org/159_Virtual-Exhibition.html
http://www.ihpba.org/industry_news/
http://www.ihpba.org/industry_news/
https://www.ihpba.org/31_Corporate-Partners.html


IHPBA Foundation - Please get involved!
The Kenneth Warren Foundation was reincorporated as the IHPBA Foundation in 2016. 
The IHPBA Foundation has three areas of focus namely research, which includes the Kenneth 
Warren Fellowship, education and humanitarian outreach work. We urge our members to get 
involved with the work of the Foundation, whether it be volunteering for an outreach project, 
fundraising or making a donation. IHPBA’s charitable work relies on the support of our members. 
Together we can make a real difference. You can read more on our Foundation page.

Warren Family Circle
$100,000 and up
Kenneth Warren
Thomas Warren
International Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary Association (IHPBA)

International Life Circle
$50,000 - $99,999
Americas Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary Association (AHPBA)
Wiley Blackwell

Sustainers $10,000 - $24,999
Australia and New Zealand Hepatic, Pancreatic and Biliary 
Association (ANZHPBA)
European-African Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary Association 
(E-AHPBA)
O. James Garden
C. Wright Pinson
Henry A. Pitt
Sally Warren

Christoph Ausch
Mark Callery
John W. Chen
Charles Cheng
Marcelo Enne
Daniel Figueroa-Tentori

Ellen Hagopian
Ho-seong Han
Clem Imrie
Yoshifumi Kawarada
Basil P. Kekis
Ki-Hun Kim

Norihiro Kokudo
Satoshi Kondo
David Kooby
Keith Lillemoe
Michelle Molinari
Attila Nakeeb

lgin Özden
Maris Pavars
Kaya Saribeyoglu
Harjit Singh
Karl Sondenaa
Tianqiang Song

Steven Strasberg
Cheng-hsi Su
Miguel Angel S. Munoz

Eduardo Akaishi
Mohammed Alsaghier
Taku Aoki
Gerard Aranha
Takehide Asano
Offei Kwaku Asare
Telesforo Bacchella
Mohammed Ballal
Jose Bartilotti Fernandez
Darlene Barr
Giulio Belli
Neil Anthony Berry
Marc Besselink
Andrew Biankin
Christoph Broelsch
Matteo Cescon

Mariana Chavez
Julian Choi
Michael Choti
Sean Cleary
Eduardo de Santibanes
Horacio D’Agostino
Adalberto de Araujo
Jeroen de Jonge
Mikhail Efanov
Christos Galanopoulos
Georgios Glantzounis
Takeshi Gocho
Mehmet Haberal
Choi Hanlim
Nezor Houli
Thomas Howard

Shuji Isaji
Dhiresh Rohan Jeyarajah
Timoleon Kakavoulis
Santeev Kanoria
Igor E Khatkov
Wolfram Trudo Knoefel
Jaime Kruger
Nobuaki Kurauchi
Roberto Lauro
Ser Yee Lee
Sung-gyu Lee
Michael Ka Wah Li
Sameer Mihrshahi
Kohji Miyazaki
Gareth Morris-Stiff
Satvinder Mudan

Akimasa Nakao
Leslie Nathanson
Overgaard Nielson
Ryuta Nishitai
Gregory Nolan
Lilia Osorio-Molina
Criostoir O’Suilleabhain
Purvi Yogesh Parikh
Il Young Park
Stefano Puleo
Guntars Pupelis
Renyi Qin
Mohammed Saeed Quraishy
Daltro Rosa
Kerrington Smith
Eduardo Sanez Corrales

Jon Arne Søreide
Gandham Srinivas
Roger Rangel
Norbert Senninger
Christopher Sonnenday
Shin Takasaki
Clara Tan-Tam
Mark Taylor
Jorge H. Tobar de Leon
Guido Torzilli
Evangelos C. Tsimoyiannis
Simon Turcotte
Tjarda van Heek
Andrew Warshaw
Robin Williamson
Krzysztof Zieniewicz

Sponsors $250 - $499

Friends $100 - $249

Donor wall printed in December 2017, to see latest donor wall please click here.

Leaders $1,000 - $9,999
Asian-Pacific Hepato-Pancreato-Biliary 
Association (A-PHPBA)
IHPBA China National Chapter
Markus Büchler
John L. Cameron
Xiao-Ping Chen
Chris Diamondis
Elijah Dixon
Itaru Endo
Carlos Fernandez-del Castillo
Dirk Joan Gouma
W. Scott Helton
Oscar Imventarza
Palepu Jagannath
William R Jarnagin
Joan E. Kolligan
Joseph W.Y. Lau
Sean Mulvihill
Yuji Nimura
James Toouli
Thomas van Gulik
George Warren

Benefactors
$500 - $999
Jacques Belghiti
Roland Montenegro Costa
Michael D’Angelica
Carlos Florez-Zorilla
Mahesh Goel
Michael J Jacobs
Chen-guo Ker
Mickael Lesurtel
Susan Orloff
Samuel Ramos Linaje
Alvarao Riart
Shailesh V Shrikhande
Glenn D Steele
Miguel Angel Suarez Munoz
Atushi Sugioka

Please click here
to Donate now

Donor Wall - We would like to thank all our generous donors for their support of the IHPBA Foundation.

http://www.ihpba.org/25_Foundation.html
http://www.ihpba.org/41_Donor-Wall.html 
https://www.cvent.com/events/-ihpba-foundation-donor-form/registration-0f7f8ab511b546e3b6a5b66861285e38.aspx?fqp=true 

